Rancho Cielo Homeowners Association

Meeting of the Board of Directors

July 19, 2005

Location:
The meeting of the Rancho Cielo Homeowners Association was held at the offices of the Trabuco Canyon Water District.

Directors Present:
Rod Miller, Dana Kemp, Sandra Spencer, Darryl Wheeler and Chuck Ferlisi. 

Call to Order:
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM.

Homeowners Discussion

Mr. & Mrs. Ouellette of 32046 Camino del Cielo were present at the meeting to address a problem of water coming into their back yard from the common area slope.  It was noted that the landscaper was sent to inspect the area and found no obvious problems with the irrigation system.  After much discussion, the Board agreed to have the landscaper dig some inspection holes in the common area outside the owner’s fence to determine if there is any evidence of excessive ground water that could be coming from the slope area.

The Board reviewed a letter fro the owner of 21831 Caminito in which she was responding to a letter that was sent to her from the association informing her that the new iron fence installed along the side of her home was not an approved style fence.  The owner stated she would arrange to have the fence modified and painted the approved color so that it matched the approved style fencing.

The Board reviewed a letter from Mr. Ivy of 21925 Via del Lago in which he was asking for an extension of time to paint the exterior of his home.  Mr. Ivy stated he would complete the painting before October 15, 2005.   The Board approved the request for the time extension.

Sandra Spencer noted she wanted the trees behind her home inspected for possible trimming and or removal.

The Board reviewed an architectural variance request from the owner of 32272 Via del Nido for the exterior painting of his home.  It was noted that the owner had already painted the home.  Mr. Wheeler will inspect the home and make a recommendation to the Board at the next association meeting.

The Board reviewed a letter from Ms. Hrabik of 32232 Via del Sol in which she was responding to a letter sent to her by the association asking her to cease and desist the operation of any business from her home.  Ms. Hrabik stated that she was not operating a business from her home.

The Board reviewed a letter from Mr. Ingram of 31921 La Subida in which he was asking for a 2-week extension to complete requested repairs on his home.  The Board approved the request for the time extension.

Security
Tom Myer of Boyd & Associates was present at the meeting.  The Board discusses concerns about the operation of the camera systems and about the performance of the gate guards and the drive-through guards.

It was agreed that effective immediately, the drive-through guard was to access the pool area during the first patrol to verify that no one was still in the pool area.  The guard must access the entire pool and spa area as well as the restroom areas.

The Board agreed to have a letter sent to Boyd & Associates informing them to make the camera system fully and properly operational within 10 days or refund the money paid by the association for the system.

Discussion was held with regard to the idea of the association hiring their own guards for the community.  It was noted that the laws did not appear to allow that activity due to the fact the association does not have the proper licensing to hire and supervise the guards.

It was noted that bids were available from two other guard companies.  The bid from Nordic for like services was $122,000.00 per year and the bid from Guardsmark without drive-through patrols was $123,801.00.  

A suggestion was made that the association consider hiring a company like Brinks Security to respond to complaints about problems in the common areas.  The manager will contact Brinks to determine if the serve was available and if so, obtain an estimate for the cost of the service.
Landscape
The Board tabled the approval of a bid from Vandergeest to remove the wood beams and pilasters at the entrance of the community.

The Board approved a bid from Vandergeest to plant vines and along the fencing at the entrance to the community.  It was noted that this vine would be installed onto the fencing to provide a privacy barrier for the owners.  Once the vines matured, the present vegetation that is being used to create the screening effect will be removed.  The cost for the planting of the (81) vines is $567.00.  All in favor, motion carried.  The Board agreed to have the iron fence repaired before the vines are installed.  The budget for repairs was set at $5,000.00.

It was noted that the repair of the trail in the “bowl area” was underway.

Minutes & Financial Reports
A motion was made by Mr. Ferlisi, 2nd by Mr. Kemp to approve the June 2005 meeting minutes as submitted.  Mr. Ferlisi abstained from the vote, all in favor, motion carried.

The Board tabled the approval of the June 2005 financial report.

Management Report
Mr. Williams provided copies of the July common area inspection report for the Board to review.  

Mr. Williams updated the Board on the collection efforts underway within the community. 

The Board was provided copies of the property inspection report from the manager.

The Board reviewed the annual planner for the month of July 2005.

The Board and manager reviewed and revised the “Things to do” list.

Mr. Williams provided an updated accounts receivable report to the Board for the owner’s assessments.

Old Business
The Board approved a bid from Rick Ham Construction to replace the defective handrails in the pool.  The cost for the work will be $4,200.00 and will be deducted from the money due to A&M Pools.  It was noted that the rails would be replaced within the next two weeks.

The Board tabled the review of a revised bid from El Camino Paving for street repairs and slurry.  

Discussion was held with regard to the 2005-06 association budget.  The Board agreed to discuss the matter further at a later time.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 9:55 PM.

Submitted by: 

Jack L. Williams

Acting Secretary

3
1
Rancho Cielo HOA Minutes, July 2005


